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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Community Outreach Committee

Minutes for October 17, 2005

The Committee convened at 7:15 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members: (quorum)

· Barbara Anderson

· Marissa Irwin

· Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

Absent:

· Louis Barbash

· Rose Williams

Community member present:

· Dr. Andrew Lightman, Managing Editor of the Hill Rag (published by Capital Community News)

I.
Discussion of future meeting schedule
We will go forward with the normal third Monday of the month schedule indefinitely.
II. 
Discussion of advertising copy – at request of Commissioners
Dr. Andrew Lightman spoke with us about the current ANC6A ad that runs in the Hill Rag, particularly the blurriness/layout, size, and location. The problem with the blurriness of the ad is due to the format of the copy we send him. The copy needs to be sent in Microsoft Word format.  The resolution (dpi) of the logos is also an issue.  The COC will attempt to produce enhanced images.  Dr. Lightman suggested reworking the layout to improve the message. He also suggested that a “frame” could be developed with specific content submitted monthly (as is done for The Voice ad).  We discussed if the ⅛-size ad we are using is too small for the information we are presenting. If we purchase a ¼-size ad, Dr. Lightman told us the ad is more likely to be run alongside the ANC reports based on how they appear on the page. Dr. Lightman said he could commit to an upper-right-hand-corner placement if the larger size is purchased.  The ⅛-size ad costs $145 and the ¼-size ad will cost $250 (both prices are based on advance pay and discounts).  We did not feel comfortable making a recommendation as to which size ad should be purchased for 2006 because there are no data regarding the current ad’s effectiveness.  At future ANC meetings, we will ask attendees how they learned of the meeting both before and after the new ad runs in an attempt to estimate effectiveness.  In any case, the COC recommends discontinuing the DC North ad as that publication is no longer distributed in ANC 6A.
· The COC decided to create ads in two sizes in order for the ANC Commissioners to be able to make a decision on whether a larger ad should be purchased for 2006. Barbara will rework in Microsoft Word format the original ⅛-size copy. Marissa will work on a new ¼-size copy.  Once the ANC has decided on the size to be used, the COC will meet with Hill Rag staff to design a final draft ad and work out transmission details.   The deadline for final ad design is December 20, 2005.
· Dr. Lightman gave business cards to Elizabeth to distribute to all the Commissioners. He is available to speak with any of the Commissioners about circulation issues and story ideas. He needs our input, especially for circulation problems.

· The COC will investigate the possibility of using a FAGON listing in place of the annual ANC6A “recruitment” ad.  This will be on the agenda at the November COC meeting.
Committee recommends: 
1) that advertising in DC North be discontinued and 

2) that ANC 6A Commissioners review the sample ads and decide which size to use for 2006.
3) that the COC be authorized to work with Hill Rag staff to develop layout of final ad and plan for transmission of content, subject to the approval of Commissioner Fengler, Chair ANC 6A.
The meeting adjourned at 8:55 pm.

Next meeting is November 21.
Respectfully submitted,

Marissa Irwin
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